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Abstract
After analysis and assertion that the contemporary revival of the social contract theory
universally adopts rational choice paradigm to avoid metaphysical assumptions, this thesis
investigates Rawls‘s contractarian argument as a model of rational choice. The adoption of
this thus far totally neglected perspective indicates the originality and significance of this
research.
As the analysis shows, a series of technical mistakes (a misunderstanding of Pareto
Optimality; a groundless preference assumption of extremely risk-aversion; to replace
cooperation with its subset distribution) damage the logical rigor of Rawls‘s contractarian
argument: the difference principle suffers from intrinsic conflict while the priority of the
principle of equal basic liberties can‘t be justified within Rawls‘s rational choice model. Rawls
has to resort to traditional metaphysical assumption of free and equal persons. The
involvement of metaphysical assumption hurts the credibility and acceptability of Rawls‘s
justice as fairness in modern democratic societies. After illustrating that Rawls fails to solve
the problem of metaphysical morass caused by the technical mistakes, this thesis provides an
alternative scheme by eliminating the technical mistakes: the postulates of multiple
utility-maximizers behind the veil of ignorance imply that perfectly competitive market is the
optimal choice since perfect competition satisfies the criterion of Pareto optimality which is
the logical inference of the postulates. The outcome is an optimization of Rawls‘s two
principles: equal basic liberties are extended to include economic liberties (private property
rights and freedom of contract) while the difference principle is substituted by the proviso
of a social minimum. Finally, it will be pointed out, while the optimized contractarian
argument reasons rigorously, it doesn‘t ensure the validity of the principles of justice, but
only provides an intellectual framework to reflect the legitimacy problem of political
principles.
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